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Decision Letter
 

City-School Boards Advisory Committee
 

Meeting No. 7 Contact Nancy Martins, Committee 
Administrator 

Meeting Date Wednesday, September 27, 2017 Phone 416-397-4579 
Start Time 11:30 AM E-mail Nancy.Martins@toronto.ca 
Location Committee Room 4, City Hall Chair Councillor Josh Matlow 

TS7.2 Presentation Amended Ward:All 

Implementation of New Before-and-After School Programs Guidelines 
and Policies - Update 

Committee Decision 
The City-School Boards Advisory Committee recommends to the Executive Committee that: 

1. City Council request the Chair of the City-School Boards Advisory Committee to ask 
Toronto District School Board staff in Children's Services to report to the next meeting of the 
City-School Boards Advisory Committee on the capital request/expansion plans for child care 
and before-and-after school programs in Toronto Schools. 

2. City Council request the Chair of the City-School Boards Advisory Committee to request 
the Ministry of Education to send a representative to City-School Boards Advisory Committee 
meetings. 

3. City Council request the General Manager, Children's Services to forward to the Chairs of 
four School Boards the City's 2017 Child Care Growth Strategy for distribution to Trustees for 
information. 

Decision Advice and Other Information 
The following gave a presentation on Before-and-After School Programs, Kindergarten to 
Grade 6: 

- Colleen Russell-Rawlins, Executive Superintendent, Toronto District School Board; 
- Kevin Malcolm, Superintendent of Education, Toronto Catholic District School Board; and 
- Karen Gray, Director, Service System Planning and Policy Development, Toronto Children's 
Services 

Summary 
Over the past seven months, staff in the Toronto District School Board, Toronto Catholic 
School Board, Toronto Children’s Services, Authorized Recreation Providers and child care 
operators have been collaborating on the expansion of before-and-after school programs for 4 
to 12 year old children aligned with the regulations and policy. In this presentation by Colleen 
Russell-Rawlins, Executive Superintendent Learning Centre 3 and Responsible for Early Years 
at the Toronto District School Board, will provide an overview of the status of Before-and-
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After School Programs in the Toronto District School Board and raise awareness of the 
challenges faced moving forward. 

Background Information 
(September 27, 2017) Presentation from the Executive Superintendent, Toronto District School 
Board, the Superintendent of Education, Toronto Catholic District School Board and the 
Director, Toronto Children's Services, on Before-and-After School Programs, Kindergarten to 
Grade 6 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2017/ts/bgrd/backgroundfile-107251.pdf) 

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2017/ts/bgrd/backgroundfile-107251.pdf

